
 “Achievement is outstanding because every student matters” Ofsted 2013 

Fortnightly Newsletter for Students & Families 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As I write, we’ve just boarded our flight home from amazing Iceland. We’ve had the most 

incredible week and would fully recommend it to anyone for next year! 

We’ve had fantastic weather here - I gather it’s been a bit wet and windy in the UK, but we’ve 

had glorious sunshine and been fortunate enough to see multiple waterfalls, geysers, climbed 

a glacier, run between two continents and swam in the Blue Lagoon - 10km from an erupting 

volcano! Special thanks to Mr Crosson-Rogers for being such a stellar trip lead and to Miss 

Burrows, Mr Kendrick-Eriksen, Mrs Macare-Cook and Ms Parker for keeping everyone safe 

and jolly. 

We’ve enjoyed another busy fortnight at Victory with circus skills sessions; fixtures and visits - 

including a workshop with Matthew Bourne’s dance company! 

Our two school dogs, Lola and Coco have commenced training and Lola has been in her first 

lesson this week! Everyone has made them very welcome - there’s a long road to being 

qualified therapy dogs, but we are sure they’ll get there. 

The very best of luck to our Year 11s and 13s whose exams have started - we wish them well. 

We’d like to ask you to not leave your engines running whilst waiting for children - we want to 

do all we can to protect the environment and several parents have contacted us to ask 

everyone to be reminded of this. If you are dropping your child off on site, please drive slowly 

and carefully - we don’t want any accidents. 

A final plea from us all - as you know, we are expecting a visit from Ofsted by the end of this 

year and they use ParentView to gather your views of the school. I’d really appreciate it if 

you’d complete the survey for us - especially if you firmly support what we do as I know many 

of you do. Please click here, to complete the survey. 

I wish you a wonderful weekend - and sincerely hope we welcome the arrival of 

spring next week! 

Thanks for your support, as ever, 

Naomi Palmer, Principal 

 
@VictoryAcad /OrmistonVictoryAcademy  OrmistonVictoryAcademy  

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views


Student News @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

This is Charlie - he’s an inspiration and 
shared his story about his precious               
kidney given to him by his father.                                       

A privilege to have a young person share 
their history. We are so proud of you!  

Our Year 7 and 8 Snack and Study students had 
a wonderful time celebrating before the break - 

well done for working so hard! 

What a stunning print from one of our 
amazing Year 9 artists!  
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Our fab Year 8 science students having great fun learning all about bones                            

and making skeletons!  

Coco and Lola have started their                        
acclimatisation training!  

Year 11 scientists 
working hard on 

their microscopes 
required practical 
- looking at their 
own cheek cells!  



DT and Engineering Superstars @ Victory 

Well done to all of our DT and Engineering superstars for working so incredibly hard 

last half term. From helping others, to excelling in new skills, we are very proud to 

have such a wonderful bunch of students across all Year Groups!  



Year 7 Fantastic Fist Bump Winners @ Victory 

Congratulations to these Year 7 'Fantastic Fist Bump' reward winners.                                 

Well done Bailey, Autumn, James, Poppy and Arthur! 



Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners:                                                     
Emily, for such enthusiasm during a photography trip to the Sainsbury's Centre;     

Gracie, for being a wonderful friend; Hugo, for his passion for football at every social 
time opportunity; Lily, for being such a conscientious and hard-working                                       

member of our Year Group; and Harry, for an amazing attitude to learning,                               
and immaculate conduct all round!                                            
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between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners:                                                     
Jimmy, for receiving the highest accolade in a recent external Maths competition;                

Bethany, for wonderful, humorous interactions with the year team during social times; 
Deander, for a lovely, spontaneous, random act of kindness, helping a Year 7 student 
out of a pickle; Ruby, for a superb 'go getter' attitude this year so far, and a huge Visa 

total to match; and Ava, for showing strength of character and resilience!  
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Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners:                                                     
Taya, for an amazing attitude to learning and to homework - keep it up; Joseph, for a 
marked improvement recently, and a wonderful effort in revision prep for his mocks;              
Ella, for amazing strength of character, and resilience; Reece, for a fantastic attitude 

during a recent photography trip, and consideration to fellow Year 10s; and Charlie, for 
a calm and collected return since Easter  



Year 9 and 11 Superstars @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Congratulations to these outstanding Year 9 Awesome Achievement Award winners: 

Millie, for fantastic Spanish work; Sophie, for fantastic English work; Brittany, for lots of 

visas; and Jake, for always being ready and respectful in lessons!  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 11 Sweet Treat winners:                                                                       
Ollie for huge improvements in attitude; Oliver and Rhys for making improvements in 

maths; Josh for putting in loads of effort in period 6 and across lessons;                               
and Sophie for always being an amazing member of the year group!  



Iceland Trip 2024 @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  
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between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 



Iceland Trip 2024 @ Victory 



Mandarin @ Victory 

Year 7 Mandarin students had a blast with a chopsticks relay race, before the break, 

skilfully picking up gummies and passing them to the last team member, all in the spirit 

of welcoming the Easter holidays. A delightful blend of fun and learning!  

Our Mandarin KS4 students enjoyed a trip to the Swire Chinese Language Conference 
at Manchester Grammar School before the break. The trip was an incredible mix of 

learning and cultural exploration. From roaming the sights of Manchester to enjoying a 
memorable feast in Chinatown around a round table with a "lazy susan,"a revolving              
platform that makes sharing dishes easy and fun, enhancing our communal dining                      
experience. A special treat was the bubble tea enjoyed at the conference, adding a 

sweet note to our cultural adventure. A fantastic way to dive into language and culture!  



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 

We loved having Leo Hunt with us. It was 
great to see our students talking about 

their passion for story writing and getting 
the opportunity to work with a pro! 

Well done to our wonderful Year 7s who 
played in a tournament at Sprowston 

against lots of different schools! We may 
not have won but we had a fabulous time!  

A great way to finish the Year 9 netball   
season with a lovely friendly against                

Taverham with tour girls winning 10-6!                 
Maisie was voted POTM by Taverham!  

Well played! Our lovely Year 8                         
netballers worked hard in a tournament 

at Thorpe against other Norwich schools. 
POTM: Roxanne 

We are so proud of Mandela and Maria, our two MFL                     
superstars! They enjoyed a trip to Cambridge for the OAT 
Spelling Bee National Finals. Congratulations to Maria for 

making it through to the last round for German, and to                         
Mandela who made it through to the last round of the tie 

breaker for Spanish and came second! Both are amazing! 

Our students enjoyed an awesome Circus Skills 
Workshop at Oak Circus Centre week.                                

It is so great for our students to try something so 
unique and different!  
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We loved having Leo Hunt with us. It was 
great to see our students talking about 

their passion for story writing and getting 
the opportunity to work with a pro! 

Our wonderful Year 10 photographers 
had a lovely time                                                               

at the Sainsbury Centre for Visual Arts!  

Our Sixth Form Musical Theatre and Year 
10 PA students had the best time with 

Matthew Bourne’s New Adventures Dance 
Company - such an awesome workshop! 

Well done to our amazing Year 7 and 8 
boys' cricket team who played brilliantly in 

the U13 indoor competition at UEA               
Sportspark hosted by Norfolk Cricket. 

It was great to have the RNLI visit us to 
deliver some water safety training to our 
students! It is so important to learn about 

the dangers of water and to be able to 
help someone that is struggling. 
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